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My son has started attending Gillieston Public School. While it's a nice little school it needs a 
desperate upgrade. They have no flushable toilets having to use portable toilets that in this 
current climate only add to the risk of getting COVID-19. None of the building are permanent 
they are all demountable, that are hot in summer and cold in winter. The area is growing so 
quickly soon there won't be enough room for the kids to play safely outdoors. The playground 
has a big decline to it and I am worried about my son falling and breaking his arms or legs. I 
dealy the school grounds need to be leveled and extended proper buildings and sewerage systems 
put in so our kids, my son can gain his education in a safe hygienic space. So far the teaching 
staff have been amazing and they deserve and amazi g school to teach at. 


